
 
Storm Water Coalition                                  

Minutes        
Thursday, January 29, 2009 

  
In attendance:  Don Reynolds - AccenaGroup 
  Mark Coddington - American Fork 

David Bunker - Cedar Hills 
Jay Meacham- Civil Science 
Ryan Grover - Ecopan 
Jim Hewitson - Lehi 
Paul Miller - Lindon 
Scott Bird - Mapleton 
Brent Arns - Payson 
Mark Atwood - Pleasant Grove 
Robby Clayton - Pleasant Grove 
Richard Hatfield - Provo 
Juan Garrido - Springville 
Ryan Johnson - Orem 
Ed Kay - Ecopan 
Glen Tanner - Utah County 
Richard Nielson - Utah County 

 
Meeting commenced at 10:00 A.M. 

 
Welcome and Roll  
 Minutes of last meeting approved.  

 
Review and Questions  

The Droplet symbol is missing from the County web site. This is being addressed.  It should 
be back on the site soon.  

 
Update on Educational Instructor/Julia Cole 

Schools are responding with good feedback from the presentation that Julia has been teaching 
to the students. Teachers want to schedule the course as part of their curriculum for the year.   
 
Cancellations due to sickness on the instructor’s part are handled by her rescheduling that 
school at a later date. She does not charge the coalition until she has completed the 
presentation for the missed school.  

  
BYU Field Study 

Cost estimates for the study to be conducted by BYU will be: study fees $3000.00 + supplies 
estimated at $2000.00.  The estimated completion date is scheduled for April 2009.      

 
Storm Water Compliance Training –February 12, 2009  

Training to be held at the Utah County Health & Justice Building located at 151 South 
University Avenue in Provo in rooms 1600-1601 for the Breakfast and 2500-2501 for the 
training (1600-1601 used as overflow room for training).  The training will be broadcast to 
rooms 1600-1601. Questions from members located in the downstairs rooms will be sent 
upstairs for the trainer to address.   As of the deadline date of 1/27 - RSVP total was 100.  
Thirteen reservations were made the day after the deadline date bringing the total attendance 
to 113. Motion was made and passed to accept all who want to attend.  The caterers will be 
asked to expect 150. This should allow for any extra individuals that will show up that 
morning. There will be enough funding to cover all that attend by using the funds that rolled 
over from the previous year’s budget.  Coalition members and their guests have been asked to 
arrive at 7 a.m. for the breakfast. All other trainees have been asked to arrive at 7:30 a.m. for 



the breakfast to help move the serving line along quicker.  Rooms 2500-2501 set up will be a 
classroom style set up. The AccenaGroup trainer Don Reynolds has found it to be the best set 
up for training purposes.  
 
Booths will be setup by ACP , ComTech, Ecopan and the Coalition. Coalition Members are 
encouraged to find other companies to set up booths.  
 
A logo from each participating company can be added to the training material. If a company 
logo is to be used, a logo and approval to use it needs to be emailed to Don Reynolds as soon 
as possible.  Contact Glen Tanner (Utah County Public Works) and he will send this 
information to Don Reynolds. 
  
It was suggested that this training become an annual training sponsored by the Storm Water 
Coalition. This will be a continued discussion after the February training when we see what 
kind of response there is from those that attended.  

 
State Storm Water Meetings 

State will be asking each county coalition to contribute funds for contractor training. The 
amount requested is yet to be determined.   
 
Steve Johnson - Orem City is developing a webpage for the State Coalition. 

  
Inspector Training is expected for April or May and may be ready for road school. 
 
Inspection forms will be modified so that the state will have the same construction storm 
water inspection form in all cities.   
 
Vote was taken and Steve Johnson - Orem City was elected to represent the Coalition at the 
state meetings. Juan Garrido - Springville City will be the designated replacement.  
 
State Coalition will be meeting February 11, 2009. They have requested to meet with the Utah 
County coalition during the third week of March. Glen will make arrangements for this 
meeting to be held at the Utah County Health & Justice Building.  
 

Other Business 
A list of conferences and trainings being conducted throughout the state was handed out.  All 
coalition members that are interested are encouraged to attend.    
 

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 A.M.  
 
Next Storm Water Meeting: March 26, 2009 at 10A.M. at Utah County Public Works  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


